### July 22nd, 2025

The Hendricks County Drainage Board met in the Commissioners' Room on the first floor of the Hendricks County Government Center. Those present were President Bob Gentry, Vice President Dennis W. Dawes, Members Brad Whicker, Jack Maloney, and Michael A. Hession, Hendricks County Attorney Representative Graham Youngs, Hendricks County Surveyor David Gaston, Chief Deputy Surveyor Tiffany Dalton, Gary Sowers, and Carl Camacho.

President Bob Gentry determined that there was a quorum, led the Pledge of Allegiance, and offered a prayer for those who wished to participate, before calling for the first order of business.

### RE: IN THE MATTER OF APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

President Gentry requested a motion regarding the minutes of the July 8<sup>th</sup>, 2025, Drainage Board meeting. Member Jack Maloney moved to approve the July 8<sup>th</sup>, 2025, Drainage Board meeting minutes. Vice President Dennis Dawes seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed.

### RE: IN THE MATTER OF BILLS TO BE PAID:

### **DRAIN MAINTENANCE EXPENSES**

Taylor Cooper Excavating	Drain 505 Hunt West	\$ 11,000.00
	Acct. Balance - \$16,984.21	
TrueNet Communications	Drain 511 John Barnett (A.W. Carver)	\$ 500.00
	Acct. Balance - \$211,394,30	

Total amount of claims to be paid from Regulated Drain Maintenance Funds: \$ 11,500.00

Member Brad Whicker moved to approve the \$11,500.00 Maintenance Fund bills. Member Jack Maloney seconded the motion, which was unanimously passed.

## AUDITOR'S REPORT

July 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2025, Auditor's Report

Vice President Dennis Dawes moved to accept the July 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2025, Auditor's Report as presented in the amount of \$11,500.00. President Gentry seconded the motion, which was unanimously passed.

# <u>RE: INTRODUCTION OF OTHER BUSINESS OR ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION BY COUNSEL, STAFF, OR PUBLIC:</u>

### RE: HENDRICKS COUNTY ATTORNEY GREG STEUERWALD:

None cited.

### RE: HENDRICKS COUNTY SURVEYOR DAVID GASTON:

None cited.

### RE: IN THE MATTER OF WISHES TO BE HEARD:

None cited.

### <u>RE: INTRODUCTION OF OTHER BUSINESS OR ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION BY</u> BOARD MEMBERS:

### Lorin Ross Regulated Drain.

(appointed 1/1/2023-12431/2026)

President Gentry stated he felt the best way to enter the Lorin Ross Regulated Drain from US 136 for mowing was to utilize the Ratcliff property. He also said he had been given verbal permission from the Bear family to enter through their property to mow on that side of the drain. Mr. Gaston stated he felt there might be a way to get through the Still Meadow Subdivision and asked the Board for some time to research it. The Board granted the time, as we would not start mowing until the fall. Hendricks County Chief Deputy Tiffany Dalton asked President Gentry if he would be willing to take a Right of Entry form out to the Bear family and ask them to sign it. He stated he would be happy to oblige.

### **ADJOURN:**

Seeing nothing further before the Board, Member Brad Whicker moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Jack Maloney seconded the motion, which was passed unanimously.

# HENDRICKS COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD: (Appointed members of the Drainage Board by the Hendricks County Commissioners {Per 36-9-27-5 \$ 5-14-9-1}) Bob Gentry, President, (appointed as county executive) Dennis W. Dawes, Vice President, (appointed as county executive) Brad Whicker, Member, (appointed as county executive) Michael A. Hession, Member

ATTEST: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_Gary W. Sowers II, Secretary

(appointed 11/26/2024-12/31/2027)